Name: Class	188 I CHOU.	Due Date:/	
-------------	-------------	------------	--

Period 1 Term Review: New Worlds

Purpose:

This term review is not only an opportunity to review key concepts and themes, but it is also an exercise in historical *analysis*. This activity, **if completed** <u>in its</u> <u>entirety</u> BOP (Beginning of Period) by the unit test date, is worth 5 bonus points on the multiple choice test.

Mastery of the course and AP exam await all who choose to process the information as they read/receive. This is an optional assignment. Complete it in *INK!*

Directions:

Below are some key terms pulled from the College Board Concept Outline for Period 1. These include "Terms to Know," "Illustrative Examples," and "Other Terms." Complete the charts by <u>adding definitions</u> and <u>analysis of historical significance</u>. When considering significance, consider causes and effects or how the item illustrates a major theme or idea from the era. Some entries have been completed for you. If you do not have time to complete the activity, please know that it is still a valuable review tool: use sections 2 & 3 as a "flashcard" set. ©

Key Concepts FOR PERIOD 1:

On a North American continent controlled by American Indians, contact among the peoples of Europe, the Americas, and West Africa created a new world.

Key Concept 1.1 Before the arrival of Europeans, native populations in North America developed a wide variety of social, political, and economic structures based in part on interactions with the environment and each other.

Key Concept 1.2: European overseas expansion resulted in the Columbian Exchange, a series of interactions and adaptations among societies across the Atlantic. **Key Concept 1.3:** Contacts among American Indians, Africans, and Europeans challenged the worldviews of each group.

Section 1 Terms to Know

These are items you are *likely* to see on a quiz or test. They are explicit in the College Board framework for the class, and you will be expected to *thoroughly* understand them on the AP exam. Complete the chart by defining and analyzing each item.

Terms to Know	Definition, Examples, Context, and Historical Significance to Pre-English Settlement in North America in 1607	
	Who are they?	
	Where were they?	
American Indians	When did they arrive?	
	How did they live?	
	Why is this group significant to the era of exploration and colonization?	
	How did they interact with pre-Jamestown, Spanish explorers and missionaries?	
	What is it?	
	Where was it?	
Maize	Who manipulated it?	
	When was it manipulated?	
	How did it impact the development of North American peoples?	

Terms to Know	Definition, Examples, Context, and Historical Significance to Pre-English Settlement in North America in 1607
	Who were they?
	When did they begin exploring?
Portuguese & Spanish Explorers	Where did they explore?
	Why were they exploring?
	What impact did they have on Europe?
	What impact did they have on America?
	What impact did they have on Africa?
	What was it?
	Where did it take place?
Columbian Exchange	Who was involved?
(including but not	Why did it happen?
limited to horses, cows, sugar, silver, smallpox, corn, potatoes)	How did it impact North America?
	How did it impact Europe?
	How did it impact Africa?
	What was it?
Spanish Caste System	Who implemented it?
	Where was it implemented?
	Why was it implemented?
	How did it impact Native Americans?
	How did it impact African Americans?
	How did it impact Spanish Americans?

Terms to Know	Definition, Examples, Context, and Historical Significance to Pre-English Settlement in North America in 1607
	What was it?
	Who implemented it?
Encomienda System	Where was it implemented?
Why was it implemented? How did it impact Native Americans? How did it impact Spanish Americans?	Why was it implemented?
	How did it impact Native Americans?
	How did it impact Spanish Americans?

Part 2: Illustrative Examples

These are simply examples provided on the College Board concept outline that *could be* used to illustrate key themes, BUT will *not* show up on the AP exam (although they may show up on class quizzes and tests); they are excellent choices for outside information on short answer or essay questions. Complete the chart by defining and analyzing these terms using the thematic learning objectives (BAGPIPE).

B eliefs and ideas (roles of ideas, beliefs, social mores, and creative expression in development of United States)

A merica in the world (global context of how United States originated and developed as well as its role in world affairs)

G eography (role of environment, geography, and climate on the development of United States and individual actions)

P eopling (migration, immigration, adaptation and impact of various groups on social and physical environments)

I dentity (development of American national identity, including focus on subpopulations such as women and minorities)

P olitics and power (changing role of government/state, the development of citizenship and concept of American liberty)

E conomy (work, exchange, technology) (development of American economy; agriculture, manufacturing, labor, etc.)

Illustrative Examples / Definitions	Historical Significance for exploration and colonization identify and explain broad trends using BAGPIPE thematic learning objectives, highlight theme
The Chinook were a settled tribe in the Pacific northwest. They had distinct social castes. Upper castes included shamans, warriors, and successful traders and were a minority of the community population compared to common members of the tribal group. The Chinook were fisherman and hunters. Salmon and elk were the most popular proteins. The built canoes and lived in longhouses which often housed up to 50 people. Some practiced slavery. At birth some would flatten children's heads by binding them under pressure between boards, a process said to have been initiated when the infant was about 3 months old and to have continued until the child was about one year of ageflat-headed community members were above those with round heads. Such tribes were known by early white explorers as "Flathead Indians."	Peopling: Early settlers migrated and settled across the vast expanse of North America over time, they developed quite different and increasingly complex societies by adapting to and transforming their diverse environments.
Algonquian are a collection of many tribes speaking a similar, Algonquian language, located in the Atlantic northeast. lived by hunting and fishing, although quite a few supplemented their diet by cultivating corn, beans, squash, etc The Algonquians of New England (who spoke Eastern Algonquian) practiced a seasonal economy. The basic social unit was the village: a few hundred people related by a clan kinship structure. Villages were temporary and mobile. The people moved to locations of greatest natural food supply, often breaking into smaller units or recombining as the circumstances required. This custom resulted in a certain degree of cross-tribal mobility, especially in troubled times. The lived in longhouses, built canoes, had portable homes called wigwams, Men fished in the sea (hunted whales, walruses, and seals as well as caught fish), and women and children gathered scallops, mussels, clams and crabs, all the basis of menus in New England today.	
Iroquois Confederation Hiawatha was the legendary leader of the group, a group of 5 tribes in New York state composed of the Mohawk, Oneida, Onondaga, Cayuga, and Seneca nations. After 1722 the Tuscarora joined the League, forming what became the Six Nations. The Five Nations are believed to have emerged as distinct tribes by the 15th century or earlier. Each nation had a distinct territory and function within the League. Iroquois influence extended into Canada, westward into the Great Lakes and down both sides of the Allegheny mountains into Virginia and Kentucky. To reduce conflict, these people came together in an association known today as the Iroquois League, which in their language was known as the League of Peace and Power. They were matrilineal as authority and possessions passed down through the female line. Each tribe kept their independence, but met occasionally to discuss matters of common interest, like war/defense.	

B eliefs and ideas (roles of ideas, beliefs, social mores, and creative expression in development of United States)

the province and in the present day American Southwest. Using the

mission system and Encomienda he sought to exploit both land and

people to better the Spanish crown and Catholic Church.

A merica in the world (global context of how United States originated and developed as well as its role in world affairs)

G eography (role of environment, geography, and climate on the development of United States and individual actions)

P eopling (migration, immigration, adaptation and impact of various groups on social and physical environments)

I dentity (development of American national identity, including focus on subpopulations such as women and minorities)

P olitics and power (changing role of government/state, the development of citizenship and concept of American liberty)

E conomy (work, exchange, technology) (development of American economy; agriculture, manufacturing, labor, etc.)

Historical Significance for exploration and colonization ... identify and explain broad Illustrative Examples / Definitions trends using BAGPIPE thematic learning objectives, highlight theme A **sextant** is an instrument used to measure the angle between any two visible objects. Its primary use is to determine the angle between a celestial object and the horizon which is known as the object's altitude. Using this measurement is known as sighting the object, shooting the object, or taking a sight and it is an essential part of celestial navigation. **Triangular Trade** operated from the late 16th to early 19th centuries, carrying slaves, furs (North America), cash crops like sugar (Caribbean/Barbados) and tobacco (Chesapeake) and rice (Carolinas), and manufactured goods between West frica, Caribbean or American colonies and the European colonial powers, with the northern colonies of British North America, especially New England, sometimes taking over the role of Europe. The use of African slaves was fundamental to growing colonial cash crops, which were exported to Europe. European goods, in turn, were used to purchase African slaves, which were then brought on the sea lane west from Africa to the Americas, the so-called Middle Passage. The **Spanish mission system** were Christian missions established by the Spanish Empire during the 15th to 17th centuries mainly in Mexico and the southwestern portions of what today are the United States. The Spanish colonial enterprise was based on the necessity to develop European commerce and the obligation to propagate the Christian faith. (missions set up in places like St. Augustine, Florida, Sante Fe, New Mexico, San Diego, California, San Antonio, Texas) Bartolome De Las Casas was a 16th-century Spanish historian, social reformer and Dominican friar. His extensive writings, the most famous being A Short Account of the Destruction of the Indies and Historia de Las Indias, chronicle the first decades of colonization of the West Indies and focus particularly on the atrocities committed by the colonizers against the indigenous peoples. He eventually opposed the atrocities committed against the Native Americans by the Spanish colonists, freed his slaves and Encomienda, and urged Spain to change its policies. Juan de Sepulveda He was the adversary of Bartolomé de las Casas in the Valladolid **Controversy** in 1550 concerning the justification of the Spanish Conquest of the Indies. Sepúlveda was the defender of the Spanish Empire's right of conquest, of colonization, and of evangelization in the so-called New World. He argued on the base of natural law philosophy. Pueblo people live in the Southwestern United States comprising several different language groups and two major cultural divisions, one organized by matrilineal kinship systems and the other having a patrilineal system. These determine the clan membership of children, and lines of inheritance and descent. Their traditional economy is based on agriculture and trade. At the time of Spanish encounter in the 16th century, they were living in villages that the Spanish called *pueblos*, meaning "towns". Native peoples and Africans in the Americas strove to maintain their Don Juan de Oñate (1550–1626) was a Spanish Conquistador, political and cultural autonomy in the face of European challenges to their explorer, and colonial governor of the Santa Fe Viceroyalty of New independence and core beliefs. European attempts to change American Spain. He led early Spanish expeditions to the Great Plains and Indian beliefs and worldviews on basic social issues such as religion, gender Lower Colorado River Valley, encountering numerous indigenous roles and the family, and the relationship of people with the natural tribes in their homelands there. Oñate founded settlements within

five. (Acoma Massacre)

environment led to American Indian resistance and conflict. Following a

rebellion of Pueblo in 1598 when Onate demanded supplies, Onate led the

and amputated the left foot of every Acoma man over the age of twenty-

Spanish slaughter of 800 villagers, including women & Children, enslaved 500,

- B eliefs and ideas (roles of ideas, beliefs, social mores, and creative expression in development of United States)
- A merica in the world (global context of how United States originated and developed as well as its role in world affairs)
- G eography (role of environment, geography, and climate on the development of United States and individual actions)
- P eopling (migration, immigration, adaptation and impact of various groups on social and physical environments)
- I dentity (development of American national identity, including focus on subpopulations such as women and minorities)
- P olitics and power (changing role of government/state, the development of citizenship and concept of American liberty)
- E conomy (work, exchange, technology) (development of American economy; agriculture, manufacturing, labor, etc.)

Illustrative Examples / Definitions

Maroon societies were communities of runaway slaves in the Americas, most common in the Caribbean and Brazil but were also elsewhere. To slave owners and ruling groups they represented a constant and serious challenge to the institution of African slavery. In British North America and, after 1783, the United States of America, Maroon societies formed and reformed repeatedly. There is evidence for at least 50 such communities during the period 1672–1864 in the mountains, forests, and swamps from Florida to Louisiana to Virginia.

Historical Significance for exploration and colonization ... identify and explain broad trends using BAGPIPE thematic learning objectives, highlight theme

Native peoples and Africans in the Americas strove to maintain their political and cultural autonomy in the face of European Challenges to their independence and core beliefs. Not only did African slaves maintain and continue many of their cultural characteristics such as music, but they also rebelled and fought for their freedom to live as they please in such communities. African culture influenced the development of the new American identity over time.

Mixing of Christianity and African religions occurred in the Americas. The harsh circumstances under which most slaves lived—high death rates, separation of families and tribal groups, and concerted effort of white owners to eradicate "heathen" customs—rendered the preservation of religious traditions difficult and often unsuccessful. Isolated songs, rhythms, movements, and beliefs in the curative powers of roots and the efficacy of a world of spirits and ancestors did survive but increasingly combined in with Christianity. In Latin America, slaves mixed African beliefs and practices with Catholic rituals and theology, resulting in the formation of entirely new religions such as vaudou in Haiti (later referred to as "voodoo").

The mixing of Christianity and traditional African religions led to new beliefs and practices such voodoo illustrate ways slaves rebelled and fought to maintain their culture.

Mestizo is a person of combined European and Native American descent. The term was used as a racial category in the casta system that was in use during the Spanish Empire's control of their American colonies. The system of castas (caste system) was based on the accepted knowledge that the character and quality of people varied according to their birth, color, and race.

Metis are an indigenous people of mixed Native American/First Nations and European ancestry. Some Métis also have African or/and Asian or/and Pacific Islander ancestry.

Zambo are individuals who descended from the racial mixing of African slaves and American Indians. Also known as sambo, however, in the early United States, the word "sambo" is thought to refer to the racial cross between a black slave and a white person.

The arrival of Europeans in the Western Hemisphere in the 15th and 16th Centuries (peopling) triggered extensive demographic and social changes on both sides of the Atlantic including the emergence of racially mixed populations, and a caste system defined by an intermixture among Spanish settlers, Africans, and Native Americans.

Spanish and Portuguese traders reached West Africa and partnered with some African groups to exploit local resources (geography) and recruit slave labor for the Americas. This part of the economic Triangular Trade (Middle Passage with slaves) plus migration of Spanish and Portuguese had a huge racial and cultural impact on the developing Americas. English, Dutch, Swedish, French colonists in North America intermixed to lesser extent with slaves and Indians.

Part 3: Other Terms

These are simply additional facts to support your reading and review, and they MAY show up on the test. They are also valuable evidence for historical analysis (evidence for defending a thesis).

Other Terms / Definitions

Mayas, Aztecs, and Incas developed large civilizations in Central and South America. The Mayas preceded the Aztecs in what is now Mexico, and the Incas dominated what is now Peru.

Historical Significance for exploration and colonization ... identify and explain broad trends using BAGPIPE thematic learning objectives, highlight theme

Although outnumbered, the Spanish easily defeated the Aztecs due to disease, superior weapons, and cultural manipulation. The impact of Spanish and Portuguese peopling of Central and South America was the decimation of many native groups.

Cahokia was the Mississippian settlement near present-day St. Louis. At times it held over 25,000 people. (there would not be a city more populous in North America until 1800) More than 100 large earth mounds marked their civilization, many remain today. Declined and disappeared before colonization and were at their height around 1200.

In North America, where the 13 English colonies developed, there were no large civilizations, only hundreds of smaller bands and a few loose confederations that were not formidable in preventing English, encroachment. Thus, America developed largely due to defensive weaknesses of American Indians.

- B eliefs and ideas (roles of ideas, beliefs, social mores, and creative expression in development of United States)
- A merica in the world (global context of how United States originated and developed as well as its role in world affairs)
- **G** eography (role of environment, geography, and climate on the development of United States and individual actions)
- **P** eopling (migration, immigration, adaptation and impact of various groups on social and physical environments)
- I dentity (development of American national identity, including focus on subpopulations such as women and minorities)
- P olitics and power (changing role of government/state, the development of citizenship and concept of American liberty)
- E conomy (work, exchange, technology) (development of American economy; agriculture, manufacturing, labor, etc.)

Illustrative Examples / Definitions	Historical Significance for exploration and colonization identify and explain broad trends using BAGPIPE thematic learning objectives, highlight theme
"Three-sister" farming was a technique that made plants essentially work together to survive. Specifically, beans grew on the trellis of cornstalks while squash covered the planting mound, retaining moisture.	
The Norse discovery of the Americas occurred in around 1000 AD. They landed on L'Anse aux Meadows (present day Newfoundland) but the Norse, who came from Scandinavia, soon moved on because it lacked resources and was not able to sustain them.	
Marco Polo was a Venetian merchant traveler from the Venetian Republic whose travels are recorded in a book.	
Arab scholars preserved the writings of the ancient Greeks in their libraries. When the Italian cities traded with the Arabs, ideas were exchanged along with goods. About 1450, European scholars became more interested in studying the world around them. The new age in Europe was eventually called "the Renaissance." The Renaissance began in northern Italy and then spread through Europe.	
Prince Henry the Navigator	Efforts to expand sea navigation, routes, trading relationships inspired new economic ventures among European powers which ultimately led to the discovery and settlement (peopling) of the Americas. It also began a fierce competition among developing imperial powers/nation states in Europe first with Spain and Portugal, then Netherlands, France, England, etc.
Treaty of Tordesillas, 1494 – Portugal and Spain feuded over who got what land. The Pope drew this line as he was respected by both. The line ran North-South. Portugal got everything east of the line and Spain got everything west of it.	
The Protestant Reformation was the 16th-century schism within Western Christianity initiated by Martin Luther, John Calvin and other early Protestants. It was sparked by the 1517 posting of Luther's Ninety-five theses. The efforts of the self-described "reformers", who objected to the doctrines, rituals, and ecclesiastical structure of the Roman Catholic Church.	
Adena-Hopewell	Before colonization began in North America, there were many diverse groups throughout what is now the United States, peopling the continent long before Columbus. Groups included many different languages
Hokokam, Anasazi, & Pueblos Woodland mound builders	and cultures and some intense rivalries. Although complex in t heir own right, they were viewed as uncivilized when compared to European culture, religion, and technology. The cultural (beliefs)
Lakota Sioux	differences and rivalries made it difficult to prevent encroachment of European colonists and the development of a new nation (Americas place in the world).

B eliefs and ideas (roles of ideas, beliefs, social mores, and creative expression in development of United States)

A merica in the world (global context of how United States originated and developed as well as its role in world affairs)

G eography (role of environment, geography, and climate on the development of United States and individual actions)

P eopling (migration, immigration, adaptation and impact of various groups on social and physical environments)

I dentity (development of American national identity, including focus on subpopulations such as women and minorities)

P olitics and power (changing role of government/state, the development of citizenship and concept of American liberty)

E conomy (work, exchange, technology) (development of American economy; agriculture, manufacturing, labor, etc.)

Illustrative Examples / Definitions		Historical Significance for exploration and colonization identify and explain broad trends using BAGPIPE thematic learning objectives, highlight theme
John Cabot		European explorers sought to claim land and resources for their nation state as well as search for a better
Jacques Cartier Samuel de Champlain		route to Asia. The main economic goal of the European powers was to further develop their trade with Asia. Eventually the discoveries and subsequent settlements led to a new economic goal of triangular trade and
Henry Hudson		mercantilism. These explorers' impact on North America -in part -was inspiring more French and English settlers to people what is now United States and Canadato live, work, trade.
Asiento System operated between the early 16th and the between the Spanish crown and a private person or anothe latter was granted a monopoly in supplying African slaves for Americas. The contractor agreed to pay a certain amount o monopoly and to deliver a stipulated number of male and fer American markets	or sovereign power by which the or the Spanish colonies in the f money to the crown for the	
New Laws of 1542 provided sweeping changes in Spain's considered free, and the owners of the Encomienda could r services from them. They did need to pay a certain amount to be paid for. Natives were to be treated fairly and given exwere outraged and they were repealed.	no longer demand free labor or of tribute, but any extra work was	
Roanoke Island	It illustrates a Change in British economic policy from raiding to colonizing, a Change in global power from Spanish domination to British domination, and the beginning of English peopling of North America. The first permanent colony was 1607 Jamestown.	